
Amendment Notice

Amendment Notice No.1
January 2, 2025

Request for Qualifications

Design and Engineering Services for the New Police Department 

This notice announced Amendment No. 1 to Request for Qualifications, Design and
Engineering of New Police Department The questions asked and answered are listed
below. Additional changes to RFQ are:

Where is the exact location/address of the site? APN 002-120-026-000 (see map)
Is there a construction budget identified, and if so, what is it? No, not at this time.
Is there an assumed size for the new police department? 10,000 sq.ft.
Has the project been funded through construction? No, not at this time.
Where is the construction funding coming from? General fund dollars? Grant(s)?
General Fund, Measure B Fund, and Grants.
Will dispatch be part of the facility, or is it provided at a separate facility? No
Will the new station have a public counter? Yes
Will some of the police station functions be located at a different facility(s),
separate from the proposed new police station? We would like the option for the
PD to serve as an emergency center during natural disasters, put is not a
requirement
Can you please provide Exhibit C Insurance Requirements? An updated Sample
Contract has been included in revision, please see Section 4
Is there a Construction Manager for the project? If so, which firm? No, not at this
time.
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